MINUTES OF THE MEETING
OF THE
BOARD OF METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSIONERS

Commissioners Department Staff

Phill B. Smith, Chairman Charles Upchurch, Chief

Timothy Ramion, Vice Chairman Jason S. Dierdorff, Deputy Chief of Administration
Bennie Grove, Secretary E.H. “Sam” Alexander, Deputy Chief of Operations

Pauletta Dusterberg, Office Manager

The Board of Metropolitan Police Commissioners for the Town of Speedway held its regular meeting on February
13, 10:31 A.M. at 5300 Crawfordsville Rd., Speedway, IN 46224.

Minutes of the January 9, 2023, Regular Meeting were reviewed. Commissioner Ramion moved to approve,
seconded by Commissioner Grove . Minutes approved by consensus.

There were no petitions from the audience.

Chief Upchurch and Deputy Chief Dierdorff gave an update on the hiring process. The department will be
interviewing 15 Officers from the lateral process applicants on Thursday, February 16. We hope to fill the one
position we have open. Officer Marsteller will be retiring in March, which will then give us one additional position

to fill.

Chief Upchurch gave an update on the reserve positions. We currently have 5 Officers; we are tentatively going to
interview a 6™ Officer.

The Commissioners concurred with the disciplinary action that was taken by Chief Upchurch.
Roundtable:

No comments were given by the Commissioners. Deputy Chief Dierdorff and Deputy Chief Alexander had no
comments. Chief Upchurch reviewed commendations for Officers Marsteller, 0’Day, Highland and Redding.

The next meeting of the Board of Metropolitan Police Commissioners will be Monday, March 13, 2023, at 10:30
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Meeting adjourned at 10:43 A.M.
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